Minutes of the Community Council meeting held on Tuesday 18th February 2025 in the Village Hall.
Present; Cllr’s Clare Rooke, Jannine Edwards, Alan Wilkinson and Gwyneth Davies.
Also present was Cllr Wyn Evans.
Apologies were received from Cllr’s Christian Pateman, Sheena Duller and Ifan Jones Evans.
There were no matters arising from the previous meeting. Minutes of the last meeting were agreed to be a true record proposed by Cllr Alan Wilkinson, seconded by Cllr Jannine Edwards.
Vacant Seat. Posters advertising the vacant seat have been displayed on posters around the community. The closing date is tomorrow, 19th February.
Financial Report. There were no financial transactions during the last month. The annual audits for 2021-22,2022-23 and 2024-24 have now all been completed by Audit Wales.
Cynnal y Cardi. The clerk reported that he has sent a report to Cynnal y Cardi on the Community Garden project. The clerk feels that there isn’t enough in the report he sent and feels they will be back for more information.
Report from Cllr Evans. Cllr Evans reported that the Independents have opposed the proposed 9.9% council tax increase. They feel it should be closer to the 6.7% inflation rate.  Cabinet will be sitting to to discuss and finalise the budget on March 3rd.
Correspondence. An email was received from Mrs Gill Ogden concerned about the condition of some of the public footpaths in the community. She also reported that some footpath signs were damaged or missing and wanted them replaced.
